HARTSBURG-EMDEN CUSD NoO. 21
DECEMBER 2018 NEWSLETTER

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT’S DESK

Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent

It seems that the weather has turned very early this
year. We had our 1* cold spell and snowfall well
over a month before winter officially begins
(December 21%).  So, it is definitely time to get
ready for the impending school-cancellations that
our Central Illinois weather may bring us. We will
always try to announce school closings with enough
time for you to make arrangement to care for your
kids, but it is always a good idea to think about some
last-minute arrangements that would work for
supervision. Again, we will try to make decisions
with time to spare, including decisions on the
previous evening of impending weather, but that will
not always be possible. We will continue to monitor
conditions as they change, so please be prepared for
all-day cancellations and even early dismissals. No
matter what the cancellation is, we will announce
through the following media outlets: WJBC
(1230AM), WBNQ (101.5 FM), B104 (104.1 FM),
WIEZ (98.9 FM) (you may also visit the radio
station’s website), ABC Channel 20 (Springfield,
Decatur, Champagne)
(https://newschannel20.com/weather/closings), NBC
Channel 25 (Peoria, Bloomington, Normal)
(https://week.com/closings-and-delays), as well as a
school reach all-call.

Next, our school continues to look at the projects
needed to maintain our facilities at both the Emden
and Hartsburg schools. The Board and Maintenance
Staff have done a great job identifying the priorities
of work so we can continue operating a quality
school that we are proud of. We added a new front
door at the Elementary Building which will allow
staff to enter off street level. We are receiving a
tremendous donation which will allow us to put air
conditioning in our gym at the Jr./Sr. High School at
about 1/3 the cost. We are also looking for
additional ways to make our buildings more secure
as well as the possibility of adding some security
cameras in needed areas. Student safety is a very
important issue. We continue to train our staff on
school safety and students social/emotional issues,
but we can do some things to make our building
physically more secure. However, we have an older
building, which brings some challenges with this
process.

Finally, I hope everyone enjoyed their Thanksgiving
break and ate just enough turkey and stuffing. I
seem to enjoy the holidays more each year. It helps
when the Bears play on Thanksgiving Day and win.
By the time you get this newsletter, we’ll be getting
close to the end of first semester which brings up the
topic of semester exams. Semester exams are given
in all classes and count as 1/7 of the student’s final
grade. This can be a stressful time for High School
Students. Please encourage them to prepare and do
their best in all they do. It will then be Christmas
Break!! Then some time to relax. Every year
Christmas seems to come faster and faster. For me,
Christmas is a season associated with great joy. It is
a time of God showing His great love for us. It can
be a time of healing and renewed strength. It often
is a busy time, with expectations of fun and joy with
our families. However, for some people, Christmas
can be a time of sorrow. They don't have the extra
money to buy presents for their children, family, and
friends. Others may be saddened at Christmas time
when a loved one is not with them for the holidays
for various reasons. A kind word or gesture to those
who are less fortunate or who have lost a loved one
this past year can go such a long way. Itis
important that we keep in mind all the things we’ve
personally been blessed with and be considerate of
those who may have some struggles. I wish
everyone a very Merry Christmas this year!!

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Jon Leslie, Principal

I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving
Weekend. The Holiday Season is upon us which
means the school year seems to speed up at this
point. As our students begin to prepare for exams,
they will also be busy with several events during the
month of December. Please show your support of
our students by stopping by a musical event,
sporting event, or Christmas Program. Check out
our calendar in this letter to see what we have
coming up.

Before I get into what has been going on in our
school and some of the upcoming events, I wanted to
remind people about our Twitter and Facebook
pages. They are updated regularly with current and
future school announcements. It is only the
beginning of December, and we have already
experienced some inclement weather. Emergency
closings can be found on the all of our social media
pages. In addition, you will also receive an
automated telephone message (School Reach).




If you have not been receiving School Reach
messages throughout this school year, please contact
the district office as soon as possible.

Since our last newsletter, many awesome events
have happened in our schools. Our Varsity
Volleyball Team finished 2" in the [HSA 1A State
Finals! Congratulations! We are proud of you. We
also had a wonderful Veteran’s Day Program at our
Elementary School. We had Red Ribbon Week at
the end of October. Red Ribbon Week is a drug
awareness and prevention campaign. We as
educators do what we can to educate and help keep
your child safe from drugs and alcohol. Parents, if
you haven’t already done so, talk to your child about
drug and alcohol prevention. It is a conversation
worth having.

Our basketball seasons have already begun. Our
junior high team has already competed in several
games. Recently our High School team kicked off
their season with several competitive games at the
El-Paso Thanksgiving Tournament.

Parents, please see the article regarding the Illinois 5
Essentials Survey in this newsletter. This survey
gives our school valuable feedback from several
stakeholders regarding our school. It will only take
a few minutes to complete and is all done online.

Students, let’s finish the first semester strong. We
only have a few short weeks before we are halfway
done with the 2018-2019 school year. Please keep
in mind that semester exams are a substantial part of
a high school student’s semester grade. Please be
well prepared and well rested for the taking of these
tests. Parents, please remember that you can check
your child’s progress on our Tyler Information
System. If you need help in accessing the program,
contact our District Office.

I would like to wish all of you a Merry Christmas
and a Happy Holiday Season. GO STAGS!!!

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT

Matthew Stoltzenburg, Athietic Director

Happy Holidays from the Hartsburg-Emden athletic
department. I hope everyone had their fill of turkey
and is ready for some basketball and volleyball. The
junior high and high school basketball teams are
about in midseason form, while the junior high
volleyball season is right around the corner.

Coach Wright, Coach Cross, and the junior high
basketball teams are looking at the second half and
postseason part of their schedules. They have home
games on December 4™ 10" and 18", with the last
game being 8" grade night against Dee-Mack. They
will be in the Logan County Tournaments at Lincoln
College on January 5, 10, 12, and 17. The 7" grade
regional will start on the 19" and the 8" grade will
start on the 26™,

Coach Garber, Coach Bolen, and the high school
basketball teams are fresh off their opening
tournament and looking at the meat of their
schedules. They will have home games on
December 1%, 11", January 4™, 8", and 18™. They
are in the Decatur St. Teresa Christmas tournament
on Dec 21, 22,27, and 28. The LCU Shootout on
January 5" has been cancelled.

If anyone is interested in helping keep time at the
basketball games, please let me know. It pays
$12.50 per game.

Just as a heads up, the junior high volleyball team is
getting their season started with practice during the
month of December. They will begin play in
January with their first home game on the 10",

I hope everyone has a Merry Christmas and a Happy

New Year.
7,
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Beginning this November, students and teachers across lllinois will have an opportunity to
participate in the seventh annual statewide lllinois SEssentials Survey. This survey is designed
to generate a detailed picture of the inner workings of your child’s school. As a parent, this
opportunity will allow you to share your thoughts on the important elements of school
effectiveness in a survey about your child’s school.

On behalf of the lllinois State Board of Education, the lllinois 5Essentials Survey will be
administered online by UChicago Impact at the University of Chicago. The survey gathers data
related to five indicators that can predict important student outcomes, including improved
attendance and larger test score gains. These five indicators that affect and predict school
success are:

Effective Leaders
Collaborative Teachers
Involved Families
Supportive Environments
Ambitious Instruction

Prior research in more than 400 schools has shown that schools that were strong on at least
three of these “S5Essential” indicators were 10 times more likely to improve student learning
gains in math and reading than those that were weak on three or more Essentials.

All teachers and 4™ through 12™ grade students will be responding to this survey. 5Essentials
Reports will be generated for schools if their teachers and/or students meet the response rate
threshold of 50 percent. These reports will be sent to schools and districts in March 2019 and
will also be included in the State School Report Card.

Additionally, your district has chosen to provide the optional Parent Supplement survey. If at
least 20 percent of Hartsburg-Emden parents complete this survey, a parent supplement report
will also be generated. The parent data will not be reported on the State Report Card.

Your participation in the parent portion of the survey will help us understand the conditions at
your child’s school and guide improvement. Your identity and survey responses will be kept
completely confidential and will never be connected to you or your child.

The lllinois 5Essentials Survey for students and teachers will be conducted through January 18,
2019. The Parent Survey Supplement will also be conducted through January 18, 2019. To take
the survey please visit https://survey.5-essentials.org/lllinois/ and select the appropriate survey
to begin.

For more information about the lllinois 5SEssentials Survey, or to view previous years’ Reports,
please visit https://www.5-essentials.org/illinois. If you have any questions or concerns, please

contact 5Essentials Client Services at 1-866-440-1874 or Sessentials@uchicago.edu
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HARTEM FFA

Kenyon lodlowski. Ag Teacher and FI'A Advisor

The Hartem FFA has had a fantastic first semester!
On November 3rd, the chapter was featured on "This
Week in Agribusiness" during the FFA Tribute
Spotlight. On November 11th, four Hartem FFA
members volunteered their time to help serve dinner
at the Veteran's Day Appreciation Dinner in Lincoln.
Additionally, seven students had the chance to
compete in the Agronomy CDE & Fall Grain Expo
in Williamsville on November 14th, where the team
placed 9th! Sami Perschall also exhibited her honey
at this event as well.

In the month of December, we will have numerous
events coming up. On December 6th, the Hartem
FFA Chapter is hosting a Culver's fundraiser night
from 5 to 8 PM. Come by and get some food for the
entire family to help support Hartem FFA.
Additionally, the Hartem FFA will be putting
memorial Christmas trees up in Emden on December
7th after school. If anyone would like to make a
donation for a tree in memory of someone, contact
Kenyon Jodlowski at 217-314-9430 or
kiodlowski@hartem.org by December 6th.

December Events:

- December 5th: Section 14 Dairy Foods CDE at
PORTA

- December 6th: Hartem FFA Culver's Fundraiser
Night

- December 7th: Memorial Christmas Tree Set-Up in
Emden

LIBRARY NEWS

The Rebecca Caudill Young Readers Award is for
students in late grade school and middle school. The
students choose to read any 3 books from the list of
finalists (it can be viewed online by typing
https://www.rebeccacaudill.org/images/2019/2019C
audillAuthorList.pdf into your browser) and vote for
their favorite. The library provides multiple copies
of these books. We will have a voting party in the
library where we will have trivia, snacks, and prizes.
If your student is interested or if you have any
questions, please contact Mrs. Folkman. (We’re also
looking for donations for prizes.)

In the coming months, look in this spot for student
reviews of books! If your student is interested,
please have them talk to Mrs. Grass or Mrs.
Folkman. We are looking for students to write a

paragraph about a library book they love so that they
can share their love of reading with all of you!

As you are look ahead to shopping for the holidays,
remember that books are an amazing gift. Scholastic,
the book order company, has many more books
online than the fliers that your teachers send home.
You can buy for ANY age group through your
child’s classroom teacher ONLINE and they will be
delivered with your child’s order AND earn points
for the classroom teacher to buy more books for the
classroom.

“I am a reader, a flashlight-under-the-covers, carries-
a-book-everywhere-I-go, don't-look-at-my-Amazon-
bill. I choose purses based on whether I can cram a
paperback into them, and my books are the first
items I pack into a suitcase. [ am the person who
family and friends call when they need a book
recommendation or cannot remember who wrote
Heidi. My identity as a person is so entwined with
my love of reading and books that I cannot separate
the two.” — Donalyn Miller, The Book
Whisperer: Awakening the Inner Reader in
Every Child

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!!!

The 2018-2019 Post Prom Committee will be
hosting the annual Christmas Craft Fair at the
Emden Community House. The Christmas Craft
Fair will take place on Saturday, December 8" from
8am-2pm. There will be 40+ unique vendors such as
baked goods, jewelry, wooden crafts, Christmas
item, etc. There will be a soup and sandwich meal
available for donation only! Mark your calendars
for a wonderful day of Christmas shopping and
support your Hartem Stags!!!! Contact Melanie
Wright at (217)841-2163 wi‘th any questions.

CERISTMAS
Y, —

SR. BETA CLUB GIFT WRAPPING

The Sr. Beta Club will be wrapping gifts at the Post-
Prom Christmas Fair at the Emden Community
House on Saturday, December 8 from 8:00-2:00 pm.
Cost is $1/item, and does not have to be something
purchased at the fair. We will have various wrapping
papers to choose from, but you can bring your own
if you desire. All proceeds go to the Sr. Beta Club.
We hope to see you there!




CATCH NEWS

Rachel Jordan. CATCII Champion

November was another busy “CATCH” month. We
have several activities to talk about. At the
beginning of the month we had Terry and Kourtney
Hoerbert come to the grade school with a milking
cow. It was time to announce the winner for the
Pennies for Points. CONGRATULATIONS TO
MR. LESLIE, who won the honor of milking a
cow. He was a trooper and the kids (and staff)
enjoyed watching him. After he finished all of the
classes were able to pet the cow. This was an
awesome time and we appreciate the Hoerbert’s
taking time to come in and share this with us. We
also had a milk top contest where the class with the
most milk tops won an hour activity with Terry
Hoerbert. CONGRATULATIONS TO THE
FOURTH GRADE CLASS!! They had the most
milk tops and will enjoy an activity with Terry.

We will continue to have taste tests in the cafeteria
in December. Betty Jo has some great ideas and we
are excited to try some new things this month. All
of the students have been adventurous in their eating.
We are so proud of them for at least trying
something new. You won’t know if you like it if
you don’t try it.

One of personal favorite CATCH activities was the
‘SPIN ART BIKE’. The CATCH program brought
in the infamous bike. Last year we were able to use
this bike as a ‘Smoothie Bike’. This year itis a
‘Spin Art Bike’. The bike uses student riders to
provide the power to move the drum with the paper
in it. The ‘Spin Artist’ then will put a little bit of
paint on the paper and pull the brake when they are
ready. The picture is a beautiful piece of art. The
students were super excited and amazed at what kind
of Art they produced. A special thank you to Jack
Jordan (my husband) for coming over and helping
with this activity and Angie Whiteman (our crazy
CATCH lady). It was so much fun and we can’t
wait to try it again.

We will end the semester strong with a ‘CATCH’
DANCE PARTY. We can’t wait to cut loose and
celebrate the end of our First Semester. From the
‘CATCH’ files: Theme 3 of the CATCH program is
entitled ‘Talk the Talk: Speaking the Language of
Catch,’ is designed to teach a common vocabulary
for the key concepts of CATCH. During this third
six-weeks, the focus is on building student
knowledge of: the nutritional value of various foods
(CATCH categorized foods as GO, SLOW and

WHOA foods to guide students in making wise food

choices) and the importance of physical activity-and

its different levels of intensity. CATCH describes

activity as VIGOROUS, MODERATE and

SEDENTARY. HEALTHY KIDS = BETTER
"]ealiir\zj

LEARNERS!! F bi-

**Check out pictures on our website or Facebook

page from our CATCH activities.**

BAND DEPARTMENT
Hannah Blackwell, 6-12 Band/Chorus Teacher

It’s about that time of year! Please join the
Hartsburg-Emden band and choirs as they perform in
their winter concert. This will take place on Monday,
December 3rd at 7pm in the junior/senior high
school gym. We hope to see you there!

Basketball season is beginning at Hartem, and with
that comes pep band! I would like to extend an
invitation to any alumni or community members to
come join us as we cheer on the Stags! If you play
an instrument and would like to play in the pep
band, please contact me as soon as you can at
hblackwell@hartem.org.

JUNIOR HIGH STUDENT COUNCIL
Lynn Curry, JH Student Council Sponsor

October was busy as we held our first community
service project. A huge thank you goes out to all
who donated new socks during SOCKTOBER. We
collected over 140 pairs of socks that will be donated
to a local charity. Red Ribbon Week was also a huge
success for our students in grades 6-8. Officer
Rohrer from the Logan County Sheriff’s Department
gave a presentation to our students about bullying.
Carissa Davis, from the U of I Extension Office,
visited our classroom and lead activities with our
students that focused on team work. In addition, a
poster contest was held. Congratulations to Evan
Cross-1* Place, Lorisa Riggs—Z"d Place and Abby
Montgomery-3"! Place.
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VETERANS DAY THANK YOU GIRLS ON THE RUN
Emden Elementary would like to thank all of the
veterans and people of the community for coming to
our Veteran’s Day Program. It was a very special
day to say thanks to very special people!

We wrapped up our season this past month. We had
a great final celebration on Nov. 13", Each team
member received a certificate for completing GOTR,
an award, and a few mementos to remember the
season. The girls learned a lot throughout the past 12
weeks and we hope that they will continue to use
those lessons outside of GOTR. I, and the entire
GOTR coaching staff, would just like to thank
everyone who had a hand in making this year so
successful! We couldn’t have done it without the
support of the community.

ELEMENTARY CHRISTMAS PROGRAM

The Elementary Christmas Program will be on
Thursday, December 13" at 6:30 p.m. in the
Hartsburg-Emden Gym. Students need to meet in
the cafeteria no later than 6:10 p.m. and meet their
classroom teachers. There will be a “Special Guest”
at the conclusion of the program. Hope that you are
able to come and enjoy some Holiday
Entertainment!! Have a Merry Christmas and a
Happy New Year!!
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GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT

It’s hard to believe that December is already here! In
a few short weeks, winter break will be upon us.
Although this time of year can be filled with many
fun events, it can also be stressful and it’s even more
important to practice good self-care. Winter break is
also a great time for students to work on college
exploration and preparing for important state
assessments that will be administered in the spring
semester. High school students should use their
winter break wisely and check out the counseling
website for tips on how to find the right college or
career, prepare for state assessments, or find healthy
resources. As always, any student or parent with
questions is encouraged to contact Mrs. Feltes.

19-20 DUAL-CREDIT COURSES

Are you interested in taking college classes while
still in high school? Dual credit is an opportunity for
students in grades 11-12 to take classes in high
school and one or more college level classes on an
online university. Dual credit courses are a great
opportunity to receive extra high school credit AND
earn college credit towards Gen. Eds. The courses
that will be offered next year are: ENGLISH 101
(Critical Reading & Writing) and ENGLISH 102
(Multimodal Composition).

Qualifications:

If you are interested in taking a Dual Credit course
next year (AY 19-20), you MUST complete a
Heartland application by April 1 and
ACCUPLACER Assessment (or submit a qualifying
score) by April 30 in order to be eligible to enroll in
the course. Students can submit qualifying ACT or
PSAT/SAT scores in place of the ACCUPLACER.
See Mrs. Feltes for details.

DECEMBER BREAKFAST/LUNCH PRICES

15 Student Breakfasts @$2.00  $30.00
15 Reduced Student Breakfasts @$0.30  $4.50
15 Student Lunches @$2.65  $39.75
15 Reduced Student Lunches  @$0.40  $6.00
Students at Hartsburg will need to pay for seconds.
Entrées are $.90, vegetable/fruit are $.50 and milk is
$.40. Seconds need to be paid for at the time they
are served. Adult lunches purchased are $3.15.

DONUTS WITH DADS

Mark your calendars! Emden Elementary is inviting
all Dads to come eat donuts with your child(ren)
during breakfast. We are serving breakfast between
7:50-8:20 on Friday December 8™ (Call and reserve
your donuts! 376-3151! See you there!

N4

GRANDPARENT’S DAY
Emden Elementary hosted our grandparents and
celebrated Thanksgiving! Every class shared a
special skit, reading, or poem on the stage! We
finished the day sharing coffee, cookies, and juice!
What a special time to share!
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~" OVERNIGHT VOLLEYBALL CAMP —

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7th
FOR GIRLS in 157, 2'°, 3%°, 4t & 5" GRADE

Do you want to learn the basic skills of volleyball? Do you want to come to a big slumber party with pizza
and movies? How about both at the same time?

**%**Hartem Volleyball Slumber Camp*****

I, coach Jennifer Hayes, and my volleyball teams ate holding an all-night volleyball camp
Friday, Decembet 7 at the Emden Grade School. This camp is to help all of my FUTURE
VOLLEYBALL STARS statt learning the basic fundamentals of the game. We must have a minimum
of 12 campers to hold this camp.

The cost is $40.00 per gitl. Make checks payable to Hartem Club Volleyball or cash clearly
labeled in a sealed envelope. Every child needs to bting (1) shack item, a sleeping bag (or blanket),
pillow, and a change of clothes to sleep in. I will provide suppet and videos. If your child is NOT
going to stay the night, you MUST make plans (befote camp) to pick them up at 9:00 p.m. for safety
reasons. If you have any questions, please contact me at school #376-3151 or cell #217-871-0593. Hope
to see all my future volleyball stars!!!

Coach Hayes
Dec. 7th Camp Schedule
4:00-4:15 Get organized
4:15-4:30 Warm-up
4:30-5:15 Passing
5:15-6:00 Serving
6:00-7:00 Pizza (Coach will provide)
7:00-7:45 Review passing and serving
7:45-8:15 Setting
8:15-9:00 Spiking
9:00-9:30 Free Time - Freshening up - Last snack
9:30-10:30 Haunted Hallway (Funny and Scary (Optional)
10:30-2?2? Movie Time! (Remember P.J.’s)
Sat. Dec. 8t 6:30 a.m. Pick-up your child (Please be prompt)

Forms must be returned with payment to HARTEM CLUB VOLLEYBALL by:
*****Friday, Nov. 3oth*****
Bring to school or mail to:
Jennifer Hayes 309 Market Street Emden, IL 62635

My child(ren) ’has my permission to attend the Hartem Volleyball Slumber
Camp. | attest that my child is in good physical condition and will not hold the Hartem School

District #21 responsible for any accidents. Please list any allergies below.

Grade: $40.00 Check/Cash enclosed:

Parent’s Ph.# from 3:30pm the 7" until 6:30am the 8"

(date) (Parent’s Signature)
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HS VOLLEYBALL STATE RUNNER-UP
The 2018 Hartem Varsity Volleyball Team would like to say Thank You to everyone that helped make this
season so memorable. From the food, donations, fan support, fire truck rides, gifts, we cannot begin to thank

you enough. It was a fantastlc exy cuencc Thanks for makmb it even better'
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THANK YOU!




